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The COVID pandemic continues to significantly impact us all and our club 

is no exception. 

The lockdowns and restrictions will continue to affect our financial 

position. While there has been some level of support from the 

government, it is not enough to make up for the lost revenue we will no 

doubt see on next year’s books. 

While the lockdown has meant the Club was unfortunately closed for several days, I 

would like to thank you for your patience and understanding during that time. I also 

sincerely thank our course and clubhouse staff for their considerable efforts during 

that period. Their tireless work in maintaining the golf course and adjusting to the 

sudden changes signifies their professionalism and dedication to our Club. 

Apart from our members, I have always maintained that our golf course is our 

greatest asset. Each year presents new challenges to the ongoing maintenance and 

care of our course. Dan and his team continue to improve the golf course every 

year and present it in the best possible condition on a week to week basis. To 

achieve this goal is a huge team effort, not only involving our Course 

Superintendent and his Team, but also each and every one of us – every little thing 

we can correct, such as that divot repair or driving the buggy in the appropriate 

areas, all lead to improving our golf course overall. 

I would like to acknowledge and thank our sponsors and volunteers for their 

continued support during what was a time of uncertainty.  

Congratulations once again to our Club Champions and Cup winners. 

Finally, to my fellow Board members. I thank you all for your support and 

commitment during what has been another challenging year.  

Noho ora mai na 

Cath Hart 

Club President 

 


